Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Carpe Diem Community Solutions, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, November 9, 2021, 5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. CT

PLACE: Virtual (Online): Register at www.nwflroads.com/virtualmeetings
In-Person: Trinity United Methodist Church, 403 Racetrack Road NW, Fort Walton Beach, FL 32547

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) will hold a hybrid public meeting to present information concerning intersection improvements on S.R. 188 (Racetrack Road) at Mar Walt Drive and Denton Boulevard in Okaloosa County. This meeting is being held both virtually and in-person to provide interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the proposed improvements. Citizens are strongly encouraged to attend the virtual format by registering online at www.nwflroads.com/virtualmeetings. Those who are unable to participate virtually may attend the meeting in-person.

The intent of this projects is to improve the Mar Walt Drive and Denton Boulevard Intersections. Construction on both projects is funded in winter 2022.
Maps, drawings, and other project information is available for review online beginning 12:00 Noon CT Tuesday, October 19, 2021, at www.nwflroads.com/virtualmeetings. The project materials may also be viewed by contacting the FDOT Project Manager at the information below.
Pre-registration is required for the virtual format and encouraged for in-person attendees. Interested persons can visit the project website at www.nwflroads.com/virtualmeetings and register for one viewing option (virtual or in-person). The same materials will be presented for each format. If you have any questions or issues registering, please contact Clay Hunter, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at (850)415-9011 or via email chunter@hntb.com.
FDOT representatives will be available to discuss proposed improvements, answer questions, and receive comments.
Persons wishing to submit written comments may do so at the meeting or may contact the FDOT Project Manager using the information provided above. The deadline to submit official comments related to this public meeting is Friday, November 19, 2021.
Public participation is held without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: The Project Manager using the information provided above.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least seven days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: The Project Manager using the information provided above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Ian Satter, FDOT District Three Public Information Director, at 1(888)638-0250, ext. 1205 or via email at ian.satter@dot.state.fl.us.
